Church:
St John’s Latton, Compiled by: Stuart Dagnall, Date: 14/10/15

What has happened since the last group council meeting in your church? 

The annual Parish BBQ was held in September and was successful with around 30 attending. This was in spite of an unexpected clash with a re-arranged fete being held on the same day adjacent to the church.
The Harvest Festival service followed by a harvest lunch was held on 11 October both service and lunch being well attended and enjoyable occasions.
What has been a concern for your church?

Village Hall

Options regarding the future of the village all were subject of an exhibition in the village hall on Saturday 11 July. An additional evening viewing was held the following week. In all there were 22 written responses recorded with all except one being in favour of re-ordering the church. Two residents expressed an interest in joining a management committee.
The PCC position was discussed at the meeting on 16 September prior to a further meeting with the Latton Parish Council on 22 September. It was decided to support the further development of options for church re-ordering and to identify church specific requirements.

At the meeting with the PC actions were identified including:

· The PC to identify how long they will continue to funding village hall running costs.

· The PC to formally agree that they would provide funding support to a re-ordered church running costs.

· The position of the Diocese on church re-ordering and any specific requirements to be identified.

· The PCC to identify and agree church requirements for a re-ordered church.

· The residents who expressed an interest in forming a management committee to be contacted.

· The current scheme for church re-ordering to be updated.
The next progress meeting is scheduled for 12 January 2016.

Church Finances

Church finances are currently stable but not buoyant with some expenditure pending. They will need to be carefully managed even after receipt of the WHCT grant to cover the required maintenance work. The roof and guttering maintenance and the belfry ladder replacement have been ordered and should be completed within the next few weeks.
What are the recent positives/successes?

The increased numbers attending the weekly Latton Fellowship group have been maintained.

The BBQ, Harvest Festival and harvest lunch were well attended and successful.
Church:
All Saints, The Leigh, Compiled by: Ian Wharton, Date: 14/10/15

What has happened since the last group council meeting in your church? 

Sun 10 July J. A. M. ably run by Shirley Danby & Suzi Tipper plus helpers. 
Sun 26 July Water Hay service had to be relocated to the Church due to inclement weather.

Sun 30 August Sunday service held at All Saints Church _ 50 people present.

Sat 12 September “Ride & Stride” 10 visitors.

Sun 13 September Harvest Festival service followed by Supper 40 people 

Sun 4 October   A Baptism  

 Fri 9 October A book signing The Leigh Juxta Cricklade   By David Britton & Richard Rumming and 40 people attended.  

What has been a concern for your church?

The growing of the Church along with the meagre financial position. Situation is little changed, optimism prevails.    

What are the recent positives/successes?   

The number of events gives reason for some cause for optimism especially the Harvest supper held for the first time in X years with 40 persons present who made the Church hum with their conversation and exclaimed their great pleasure of the event and their expression for it to continue. 
What things are planned for the next few months that you want the other churches to know about?  

Remembrance Service   Sun 8 November. 

Carol Service 24 December plus raffle draw with many prizes  
Church:
Holy Cross, Ashton Keynes, Compiled by: Shirley Danby and Linda Tuck, Date: 14/10/15

What has happened since the last group council meeting in your church? 

A very successful exhibition celebrating baptisms and weddings was held at Holy Cross, organised by Friends of Holy Cross. 

We have made a Heritage Lottery Funding for some immediate repair work e.g. re-roofing the tower and the south side of the roof.  We will not know until December if our bid has been successful.

Our Christian Aid week village collection raised over £1500.  This was a slight increase over last year, but it get harder and harder to find enough people to cover all the areas of the village with a house to house collection.

Our summer fete was very successful adding about £1700 to our church funds.

We have agreed that our visionary way forward should be to make better connections with God, our community and one another. 

Our harvest family service produced positive comments and a collection towards Kigezi W & SP. The harvest lunch was enjoyed by over 90 and some of our young families came. 

Bridget Arregger who was our deanery synod rep and a considerable asset in the life of the PCC, Open the Book, Messy Church and the life of Holy Cross in general has moved away. We are very grateful for all she has given us. 

What has been a concern for your church?

Concerns for maintaining and growing our younger congregation and is being worked at. 

Concern over our financial position. Our parish pledge offer does not match 38% of the cost of our vicar £65,000). The PCC wants to publicise the real cost of the church ministry and community.
What are the recent positives/successes?
Messy Church continues to thrive. We have a number of young families with a connection with the church.  Two of the young mums are happy to lead messy church a couple of times a year. 
What things are planned for the next few months that you want the other churches to know about?

4 of our Messy Church children are being baptised at Messy church this coming weekend Oct 18th. 

FoHC are organising an evening with local historian Alison Graham on Nov 19th learning about artefacts in the church 

Our Upper Thames Advent quiet morning will be held in Holy Cross on Nov 28th. 

School would like us to run Easter Experience.

We will be holding a Christmas Bazaar in the village hall on afternoon of Saturday, 6th December.

Church:
St Sampson’s, Cricklade, Compiled by: Matt Smith, Date: 14/10/15

What has happened since the last group council meeting in your church? 

Youth café started in Cricklade.

Regular prayer meeting started at St Sampson’s

Successful re-start to informal worship following a break over the summer

Successful Harvest Lunch

What has been a concern for your church?
A number of maintenance/repair issues have been identified around the church building that require attention, most notable dry rot in the flooring under the pews.

What are the recent positives/successes?
Church finances are looking OK

Successful events (see update above)

What things are planned for the next few months that you want the other churches to know about?

Henry Olonga visit at St Sampson’s on 20th October

Bishop Mike is coming to preach at 4pm Informal Worship on 13th December

‘Magic of Christmas’ flower demonstration on 28th October at the town hall

